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DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. 134  s. 2019

Date - August 6, 2019

To : CID Chief
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
Elementary and Secondary School Heads
Public School teachers/ALS Teachers
All Others concern

From : The Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

Subject : 2019 DIVISION COMPETITION ON STORYBOOK WRITING

1. DepEd Tarlac City, through the Learning Resource Management and
Development Section(LRMDS) announces the 2019 Division Competition on
Storybook Writing.

2. The competition aims to :
1. select and award the best storybooks originally developed by teachers for
the Kto 3 grade levels;
2. recognize the skills and competencies of teachers in writing and illustrating
stories for children; and
3. collect storybooks for uploading to the Learning Resource Portal.

3. The competition is open to all DepEd elementary, secondary, senior high school
teachers, including Alternative Learning System(ALS) mobile teachers with
permanent status.

4. Any entry found to have been copied or plagiarized shall be automatically
disqualified. In cases where such was only proven after the awarding of certificate
of recognition, the winning entry shall be revoked.



5. The decision of the Division Screening Committee is final and irrevocable.

6. Time Table of the Division Competition is as follows:

August 27, 2019 Submission of Manuscripts to the Division LRMDS
August 28-29,2019 Judging of the submitted Manuscripts
August 30, 2019 Announcement of Winners

7. Please refer to DepEd Memorandum No0.090,5.2019 for the detailed contest
mechanics and forms relative to the competition.

8. For more information, please contact Lily Beth B. Mallari,EPSvr-LRMDS,
CID Bldg,SDO Tarlac City,Juan Juan Luna St., Sto. Cristo, Tarlac City 2300 at
telephone no. 470-8180

9. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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